
 
 

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
February 21, 2022 

 
Johanna D’Aleo opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. with the singing of the National Anthem and O’ Canada, along with the 

Pledge of Allegiance.  We welcomed returning guests from Wisconsin and Canada.     

 

Delores Simpson gave the hospital report:  Irene Kalanecky fell and broke her hip and is having surgery today.  Alta 

Hough has been in the hospital with Covid and is home now and weak.  Bruce Materud will have spinal surgery tomorrow 

in Harlingen.  Terri Ernest had an ambulance last week but is okay.  Eddie Mercado has had no surgery yet but suffering 

with ability to eat because of swelling.  On the Praise Report, Gary Brink has been suffering from bronchitis and an ear 

infection and was hospitalized but is home again.  Also, on the Praise Report, Larry Gillem starts infusion this week for 

lung cancer but is here with us now.    

 

Pastor Dave led us in prayer.  

 

Al reported 547 Guests on 332 Sites, and if you haven't already stopped into the Office to update your info, please do so.  
  
Jan Noranbrock asked for volunteers to help take down cupids and put up shamrocks after the meeting.  Even if you only 
have 5 minutes, she will find you something to do. 
  
John Howser thanked everyone who came to the 50

th
 Anniversary Party to honor the 5 couples who were celebrating 50 

years of marriage this year and last.  It was a beautiful ceremony and they really appreciated it. 
  
Our Town deadline for articles is tomorrow.   

 

Golf at Los Lagos is tomorrow.  There are 3-4 groups.  Meet at Indoor Pool area. Sign up on board. 

 

Wood Shop meeting is today at 1 pm in the Arts and Crafts Room.  All are welcome. 

 

St. Patrick’s Day is March 17, Thursday.  Bonnie is cooking; donuts and coffee will be served; a decorated golf cart 

parade; and the Mermaids will perform.  A question was asked about the Blind Golf Cart race.  Bob will post a signup 

sheet if anyone is interested. 

 

Singles Out to Dinner this week is on Wednesday, February 23
rd

 at 3:30.  Meet at flagpole to carpool to Walk Ons on 

Trenton.  Great food! 

 

Thirsty Thursdays is at London Grill and Tavern, 3:30, dinner at 4, February 24th. Address is 129 E. Nolana Ave., 

McAllen.   

 

There will be a Memorial Service on Sunday, February 27
th
 in the Main Hall after Church (10:15-11:00).  There are 55 

candles this year, as there are two years to list. 

 

Sewing Room classes for February are posted in the Sewing Room with signup sheets.  Class on February 21 is a small 

travel case for quilting supplies.  We have added a class for Sergers on February 28
th
, taught by Dorothy Phillips.  Interest 

sheets for Wool Applique class in March, and for carpooling to the Quilt Show on South Padre Island and Alamo Rose on 

Feb. 25
th
.    

 

Charity sewing this week is on Thurs, Feb 24th is Lap robes with Dorothy Phillips, from 9 a.m. – 3 pm.  There is also a 

Signature Quilt for Louise Chase to be delivered and the end of March.  All are welcome to sign it.    

 

Sewing Room Luncheon and meeting will be Wed March 2 in the A&C Room.  Sign up sheet is in the Sewing Room.  

Cost is $6.  Payments for Sewing Room lockers for 2022-2023 will be collected in the Sewing Room after the meeting.  

Cost is $10. 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/129+E.+Nolana+Ave.,+McAllen?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/129+E.+Nolana+Ave.,+McAllen?entry=gmail&source=g


TOT Showcase is scheduled for Friday, Feb 25
th
 from 1-2:30.  The Showcase is a display of the wide variety of items that 

are made by TOT Guests in the Woodshop, Sewing Room, Hobby Shop, Rock Shop or at home.  Gary Branson will 

provide music.  Registration forms are on the back bulletin board to let us know who wants to display items and how many 

tables will be needed.  Sewing room specific signup sheet in the Sewing Room to indicate how many items you are 

interested in displaying.  Nancy can use some help at 11:30 on Friday to set up the tables in the Main Hall.  Those 

displaying, please have your items displayed by 12:45 pm.  Tables will be labelled with your group name. 

 

Integra Wellness Stroke and vascular screening is scheduled for Wed Feb 23
rd

 in Al Barnes.  Appointments are required.  

Please call. 

 

Vitalant will be here again on March 1
st
 for blood donations from 9-noon.  Sign up on Medical Board. 

 

Nebraska Lunch is March 2
nd

 at Golden Corral. 

 

Wisconsin luncheon is March 16
th
 from 11-1 in the AC Room.  Bring a dish to pass.  $5 exchange gift optional.  Sign up at 

the back. 

 

BPs after the meeting by Nancy Schmitz. 

 

Golden Age Olympics recognition will be at the March 7 MM.  Please wear your medals.    

 

Kitchen News:  Lunch tomorrow is Chicken breast, and breakfast on Saturday will be biscuits and gravy and hash browns. 

Johanna suggested having a Joke Session possibly with a Happy Hour.  She will put a signup sheet on the board, if 

anyone is interested. 

 

This week – Monday, Entertainment by Steve May from 4-5:30, Bingo tonight at 7 pm,  Happy Hour on Saturday, 4-5:30 

with Ron Mosier.   

 

Glass Fusing class and Glass Slumping will be held every Wednesday in February in the Hobby Shop from 10-noon.  

Cost is $30 for both classes with glass included.  You will need to supply your own glass after the first class.  Contact 

John Salewske for information.  Signup sheet on board at back. 

 

There are items for sale from the Outpost, left over from the Craft Show table.  Some are tee shirts, caps, baby bibs, 

purses, totes, backpacks.   

 

The Singing Strings will do a mini performance on March 3
rd

, Thursday at 1:30 pm at the Outdoor Pool.  Please come. 

Wood Shop 50/50 was $45 and won by Lot 273. 

 

PS.  A big Thank You  to everyone who helped with the Craft Show, and those who attended to support the vendors.  The 

next Craft Show is on March 19
th
 and we could use more volunteers to help with lunch.  This month we tried holding it in 

the Main Hall as the majority of the customers are vendors and we were short runners.  If you can help, please contact 

Cledia, or the Activities Office.  Thanks soo much! 

 

PPS.  There are now codes needed rather than keys for the kitchens and pantry.  If you are in need of AC Room, and do 

not need the AC kitchen, there is no need for a code.   The fire laws only apply if you are using the kitchen. 


